

## York and Adams Game and Fish Association

October 4, 2018

The monthly meeting was brought to order by the Pres. Christie Colin with the Pledge of

Allegiance at 7:30 P.M. Roll Call of Officers was taken with 14 Officers present and 1 absent.

The minutes were distributed to the members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Amos

Ferguson IV and seconded by Wayne Nickel. They were accepted by unanimous consent.

Archery- Terry Colin reported that the Indoor League will begin January 9, 2019. There will be

2 man teams. Each team will take turn providing food for the matches. There are plans for a money

shoot and Sunday morning shoots will start at 10:00 A.M. The archery range will be closed Dec. 8

& 9.

Pistol- Rudy Snyder reported that Dec. 8 & 9 the indoor range will be closed for the Maryland

indoor championship. Oct. 14 is the last rifle match. The last rifle match had an attendance of 2 shooters.

Each shooter won \$5.00. Rudy also discussed indoor range qualification and an indepth discussion

followed. Three members asked questions about the qualifing procedure. Pres. Colin explained that

a list will be made up and all attendies will be instructed in range safety and be tested as

to there ability

to hit the paper targets. Amos Ferguson discussed the proxy card system and spoke about camers.

There was a question about the number of rounds that could be shot in a string. That number is five.

Rifle- Jerry Shanabrook reported that he replaced the mesh on the 25 and 50 yd. backers. He said

a 2x4 that was shot-up had to be replaced at the 100 yd backer. A comment was made by a member

who encountered a person on the rifle range without a dues card or proxy card. A lengthy discussion

followed.

Dog Training- Randy Shoff reported all signs are up and the area looks good.

1

Fish Pond- Dave Schofield reported that Jay Roth and Cub Pack 108 from St. Vincent de Paul

Parish in Hanover completed 2 wooden Duck boxes for the pond area. Don Angle and Dave will

install them this month after putting a few finishing touches on them. He said he fished the pond

the other evening. The pond was full of algae mats and coontail growing to the top, making it almost

impossible ot fish! If you catch a fish you have to reel in 3 lbs of green crap on you hook to release

the fish. "our pond should not look like that." He said that it, any suggestions or comments.

Trap and Skeet- There was no report, however there is a check book balance of

Treasurers Report- Wayne Nickel reported that the taxes for FY 2018 have been completed and

filed with the IRS. The audit of the FY 2017 club finances was completed. Only one

person completed

the audit. The Pres. and board all have copies to review so there is more than one set of eyes. An

additional audit will be completed, once the audit is complete the club accounts will be merged into

one checking account. It will make things easier and will be more transparent of club finance

A motion to accept the Treasurers Report was made by Amos Ferguson IV and seconded by Tim

Cunningham. It was accepted by unanimous consent.

New Members- Seven new members were welcomed into the club, they are: Jeffrey Neiderer,

David Bass, Steven Shank, Scott Becker, Anthony Henry, Paul Slack and Roland Hall. A motion to

accept the new members was made by Wayne Nickel and seconded by Amos Ferguson IV. They were

accepted by unanimous consent.

Old Business- Pres. Colin reported that there we are still in need of Trap and Skeet Capt..

She reported on the Sept. 15 dinner. It brought in \$2,630.00 and that everyone had fun. She said that

the next dinner will probably be in March 2019.

New Business- John Dell remarked that he had a application to get into a lottary with the CMP

to purchase a surplus 1911A1 pistol. He asked if the club was associated with the CMP? He was told

that we were not associated with CMP. Tim Barr asked why his card did not work. He was told that

there my be a glitch in the card and that it would be looked at. Craig Inners asked if the

club had any

first aid kits. He was told that we did. He asked if there was a deflibbulator. He was informed that there

is no deflibbulator. Can look into getting one. Roland Hall asked, how early can you start shooting on

the rifle range. He was told 8:00 A.M. John Stall commented on the Treasurers Report. He asked how

the money is spent and how it brought in. Pres. Colin replied that Quick Books is used to do the books

and that when all accounts are under one account it will be easier. John was assured that everything is

above board. Linda Sanders commented on past accounting practices. Terry Colin commented on the

discussion and told the members that the club belongs to us all and asked for members to volunteer

there time to the club. There was a further discussion that followed. Craig Inners asked what incentive

does the club have to get volunteers. Something can be worked out to give some kind of insentive.

A discussion followed and all board members added into the discussion. Pres. Colin we need members

to help and that board members do a lot. John Stall added to the conversation. He also said he liked

the new flag pole and thanked Amos Ferguron and Chadd Hamm. There being no further business a

motion to adjourn was made by Pat Mulrooney and seconded by Wayne Nickel. Meeting adjourned

at 8:36 P.M. Respectfully Submitted Galen L. Holtzapple Recording Secretary.

